

JUNE 2018 EMPLOYEE NEWSLETTER

In this issue:

Congratulations to All Graduates!

14th Annual Summer Concert Series Underway
Pigs and Pedals Needs Judges
FY18-19 Proposed Budget Now Online
Upcoming Events

In every issue:
Birthdays
Promotions/Hires/Transfers/Years of Service
Condolences
Birth and Marriage Announcements

Congratulations to All Graduates!

We are once again proud to honor the following members of the City of Asheboro family on their recent or upcoming graduation. Best wishes for continued success!

Colton Jefferson Cox, son of Clarkston T. Cox (Police), graduates from Eastern Randolph High School on June 8th. He is attending the University of North Carolina

- Greensboro to study sports medicine and plans to pursue both a bachelor's and master's degree.

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

JEROME ASBELL
KASEY BEAL
CLAY BRADY
ED BROWN
CINDY CASTLE
TRAVIS CURRY
CHRIS DOERR
JAMES DUNN
BRAD FAW
TRAVIS FLINCHUM
COREY HATFIELD

Nicole Cox, daughter of Janica Cox (Public Services) graduates from Eastern Randolph High School on June 8th. She will be attending Emory & Henry College.

Ashton Creed, son of Allen Creed (Wastewater Plant), graduates from Southwestern Randolph High School on June 8th.

Dakota Floyd, son of Danny Floyd (Fire) is graduating from Southwestern Randolph High School on June 8th.

Makayla Ingle will graduate from Asheboro High School on June 8th. She will be attending UNC-Charlotte this fall. She is the daughter of J.T. Cox (Operations).

Chloe Joines, daughter of Jason Joines (Fire) will graduate from Eastern Randolph High School on June 8th. Chloe plans to attend Randolph Community College and transfer to Western Carolina University. She plans to pursue a degree in Education.

Eric Preston King, son of Preston King (Fire) graduates from Providence Grove High School June 8th. He will attend Western Carolina University in the fall.

Dora Montilla, step-daughter of Ron Harrell (Police) graduated from UNC-Greensboro in May with her Bachelor of Arts Degree. She is planning on enrolling at University of Pittsburgh to pursue a Master's and hopefully Doctor of Physical Therapy degree.

Jacob Nance, son of John (Facilities) and Donna Nance, graduates from Southwest Randolph High School on June 8th. Jacob will be attending Randolph Community College.

ALAN HENSON BYRON HILL MIRANDA HUNTER **BRANDON HURLEY** KENNETH JOHNSON **LORIE JOHNSON JASON JOINES PATTY LAMBERT BILLIE LOWERY CLINT MACON** AARON MCGEE **PEGGY NEWTON** DEAN RICHARDSON JOHN RUSSELL LARRY SCHREIBER JONATHAN SERMON **CHARLES SHIMP** JOHNNY STRICKLAND JEFF SUGG PETE SULZER KRISTEN TERRY MARK WARDLAW MICHAEL WELBORN JIMMY WELLS **TAMMY WILLCOX BRIAN WOOD TERRY YORK BILL ZUKER**

PROMOTIONS:

Travis Rich (WWTP)
Operator II to
Operator III

Dean Richardson, (Public Services) Public Services Tech III to Public Services Foreman I

NEW HIRES:

Richard Hicks Meter Reader I

Scott Harper Water/Sewer Technician I Madilyn Rhoney, daughter of Michael Rhoney (Water Resources), graduates from Providence Grove High School on June 8th. She will be attending N.C. State University to pursue an engineering degree.

Mikayli Rhoney, daughter of Michael Rhoney (Water Resources), graduated in May from N.C. State University with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Genetics. She will be attending Methodist University to pursue a Doctor of Occupational Therapy degree.

Ashley Williams, daughter of Tammy Williams (Legal), graduated from Uwharrie Charter Academy on June 1.

14th Annual Summer Concert Series Underway

Thanks to many terrific sponsors, the Summer Concert Series is back for a 14th year. Please remember to thank our sponsors. The next concert, featuring the Beach, Soul and Motown sounds of *Silk Groove*, is Sunday, June 17th at 7 p.m.

Juan Hernandez Meter Reader I

YEARS OF SERVICE

Janica Cox Public Services 20 years

Steven Hughes Fire 15 years

Jeremiah Callicutt
Police
10 years

John Green Fire 10 years

Sandy Crater Fire 10 years

Barry Hamilton
Public Services
20 years

Pamela Morgan Facilities 20 years

Kim Andrews Fire 15 years

Chad Brady
Public Services
15 years

Jason Hanson Police 20 years



Pigs and Pedals Needs Judges

We are looking for any staff or elected officials who would like to judge the Kid's Que or the Dessert Competition at this year's Pigs and Pedals barbecue competition. Judges would need to be available for a few hours on the evening of Friday, August 3rd to sample contestants' submission and help to determine the winning entry. If you are interested or would like to recommend an outstanding employee to be considered

Lesia Cox Human Resources 20 years

CONDOLENCES

Mike Wiseman's (WWTP) father, Roy Wiseman, passed away on April 23, 2018.

Leslie James
"Puppy"
Russell passed
away on June 1,
2018. Puppy retired
from the city on
February 23,
2011. At retirement,
he had served as a
Street Technician III
with over five (5)
years of service.

BIRTH AND MARRIAGE ANNOUNCEMENTS

Derek Davis (Meter Reader) married Kara Mclean Davis on May 5th.

Congratulations to Master Police Officer Jacob Kennedy and his wife, Kristi, on the birth of their twins, Averi June and Hudson Jacob.

Master Police Officer Jordan Frost and his wife, Rebecca, have for this esteemed honor, please email Pam Hester at phester@ci.asheboro.nc.us or call her at 626-1277.

a new baby girl, Kinsley Kate Frost. Kinsley was born June 2nd.

FY18-19 Proposed Budget Now Online

City Manager John Ogburn and Finance Director Debbie Reaves have presented the proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2018-2019. The proposed budget does not include any increases to water and sewer rates or the property tax rate and includes a combined water and sewer fund and general fund allocation of \$42.8 million.

Some highlights of the proposed budget include funding to extend sanitary sewer service eastward on US Highway 64, money to complete renovations at the new Recreation Center, investments in Information Technology to upgrade computers and network security, and a 2.5% cost of living adjustment.

The City Council will hold a public hearing on the proposed budget at its June 7th Council meeting and is expected to consider adoption of the budget at a public meeting on June 26th. The proposed budget

is available online at: https://bit.ly/2xNdA3T

Calendar of Upcoming Events

There are several events at Sunset Theatre this month, including 4 movies and 1 theatrical performance. Check out the complete schedule at sunsettheatre.org. And don't forget about the June 17th Summer Concert in Bicentennial Park featuring *Silk Grove*!

There are a few Asheboro Copperheads game tickets available in the HR office, on a first come first served basis, for Monday's 20th Annual Asheboro / Randolph Chamber of Commerce Game Night (June 11th). Stop by the office, email or call HR about tickets.

Copyright © 2018 The City of Asheboro, All rights reserved.

If you'd like your name added to the City Express mailing list, please email Trevor Nuttall at